

## Kader Academy

Staindrop Drive, Acklam, Middlesbrough, TS5 8NU

Tel: 01642 286599

Principal: Mrs A Mitchinson



## One Family Little People. Big Dreams

Dear Parents/Carers,

We have had a busy start to the Summer Term. There have been so many trips and activities so far (including OFSTED!!!) and it has really felt like the school has finally returned to its pre-covid hive of activity.

I am so proud of how our wonderful Year 6 and Year 2 children have coped with SATs, they have all worked so hard. I have had the pleasure of spending time with Year 6 at Marrick this week and they have been an absolute joy.

We are getting ready for our big Jubilee Celebration on Friday 10<sup>th</sup> June. We are excited to be welcoming parents in on the afternoon from 2.00pm-5.00pm. As a reminder we have sent out a request for you to say if someone from your family will be coming to take your child around the fayre, can we ask that you complete this as soon as possible via the PA Connect App. The reason we request this is so that any unaccompanied child will be assigned to a member of staff for the afternoon. If anyone would like to book out a stall for the afternoon please let the office know, tables are £5.00 and you can keep any proceeds you make. As we are having our celebrations after everyone else has finished theirs can I be cheeky and ask if we can have any left-over bunting /flags etc for our Friday celebrations.

Miss Arceri has been busy putting together a fun-filled Sports Week for the children to enjoy. This will be happening during the week beginning 11<sup>th</sup> July. Date for your diaries is 14<sup>th</sup> July for our sports day, more information to follow.

Your child's annual reports will be sent out in July along with notification of their new class teacher. Please be aware that we are going to mix up some year groups into new classes for September. After receiving your child's report if you have any concerns please do not hesitate to contact your child's class teacher.

As we approach the end of the school year we will be saying a heartfelt goodbye to our Year 6 children as they move on to secondary school. They will be finishing off the year in style with their end of year show taking place on Tuesday 28<sup>th</sup> June and Wednesday 29<sup>th</sup> June (Evening show exact time TBC). Tickets will be on sale for both performances for £4.00 each via the School Money Shop. Please note tickets are limited and will be sold on a first come first served basis, but please can we ask that you limit your purchases to 4 per child in the first instance. For our Year 6 children we are also hosting a party on 19<sup>th</sup> July to celebrate everything that they have achieved, the tickets can be purchased for £2.00 each.

## **Key Dates**

Friday 10 <sup>th</sup> June	Jubilee Celebration
Tuesday 28 <sup>th</sup> June	Year 6 end of Year Show (times TBC)
/Wednesday 29 <sup>th</sup> June	
Wednesday 6 <sup>th</sup> July	We welcome the parents of our 22/23
	Reception cohort for lunch and a
	meeting.
Week beginning 11 <sup>th</sup> July	Sports Week
Thursday 14 <sup>th</sup> July am-KS2	Sports Day
pm-KS1	
Tuesday 19 <sup>th</sup> July	Year 6 Party
Wednesday 20 <sup>th</sup> July	Last day in school before Summer
	Holidays
Thursday 21st and Friday 22nd	PD days – school closed to children
July	
Thursday 1 <sup>st</sup> September and	PD days – school closed to children
Friday 2 <sup>nd</sup> September	
Monday 5 <sup>th</sup> September	1st day back for all children after
	Summer Holidays

I hope you all have a lovely half term and we look forward to welcoming you all back on Monday 6<sup>th</sup> June.

Your Sincerely

Mrs A. Mitchinson Principal

